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Dear Parents and Caregivers 
  
WELCOME BACK MR JONES!  
Today we welcomed back Mr Jones who has               
had an amazing trip to Europe! Staff and students                 
have certainly missed his presence around school             
over the last few weeks and we will enjoy hearing                   
all about his many experiences. Thank you to staff                 
for keeping everything running so smoothly and             
to Karen Coleman for holding the fort as Deputy                 
Principal.  Great to have you back Kevin!!   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARENT / TEACHER CONFERENCES 
Thank you to the families who were able to make                   
an appointment, we had a great response with               
78% of our families attending one. If you were                 
unable to make it this time, please feel free to                   
organise a time that suits you with your child’s                 
teacher. 
 
OTOROHANGA COLLEGE EXPERIENCE DAY  
On Thursday 1 August the Year 8s attended the                 
Otorohanga College Experience Day. We were           
guided around the school attending workshops,           
such as Science, Music, P.E. and Maori. We also                 
got to look around the school. It was a great                   
opportunity to experience college and catch up             
with former classmates.  ​By Sawwarad & Isaac 
 
BUS BOOK UPDATES 
Please let Rachel know in the office if your child’s                   
bus arrangements need updating or are           
changing this term.  ​Thank you 
 
 

DECILE REVIEW SURVEY 
Thank you to everyone who has returned this               
already, we still have a number of surveys yet to                   
be returned! Please help us by filling it in and                   
return it to school before midday on ​Friday 16                 
August​. This process will enable us to ensure that                 
our rating is a true reflection of our school                 
communities socio-economic position, therefore       
it is imperative that every family returns a               
completed survey. If you did not receive one or                 
need assistance please contact Rachel in the             
school office. 
 
CROSS COUNTRY TRAINING 
Training is well underway for         
our School Cross Country       
which will take place on         
Wednesday 21​st August​. The course is currently             
quite muddy and wet. There are still some               
children turning up with clothes unsuitable for             
training. Please ensure your child is bringing shorts               
and shoes (if they prefer running in shoes) for                 
these daily practices. 
 
BADMINTON 
This week was the beginning of           
Badminton for some of our Senior           
Students. This competition will run for           
the term. We greatly appreciate         
the time and commitment given by Rosemary             
Fleming who comes weekly to run Badminton for               
us.   ​Thank you Rosemary! 
 
MATHS WEEK: 12- 16 AUGUST 
Maths Week is a premier mathematics event in               
the New Zealand school calendar gaining the             
attention of an estimated audience of more than               
250,000 students, teachers and parents from           
around New Zealand. We have exciting Maths             
learning opportunities planned for across the           
school next week. 
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